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Newcastle and Tyneside Orienteers 

Annual General Meeting  

Wednesday, 15
th

October 2014, at 18:30 at The West Centre, Prudhoe 
Community High School, Prudhoe Northumberland  

Agenda  
1  Apologies for absence  

2  Minutes of last meeting (24th October 2013).1  

3  Matters arising.  

4. Adoption of amended Constitution (Version 5)2 

5. Chairman’s Report.  (Attached) 

6.  Treasurer’s Report.  (Attached) 

7.  Election of Officers and Committee 

Chairman    Vice Chairman 

Hon Secretary   Hon Treasurer 

Club Captain 

Elected Committee Members (x6) 

8.  Ex Officio Committee Members.  

9. Appointment of Auditor. 

10.  Any Other Business. 
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1 Copies available. 
2 The amendments are to comply with the National Body’s requirement that member clubs (and their members and 
officials) follow and abide by the Equity and Inclusion Policy, the Child Welfare and Protection Policy and the Code of 
Ethics.  Since 2012 the Club secretary has been asked to affirm this in the Annual Return to British Orienteering.  The 
use of the term policy etc has been amended to differentiate the various documents. 
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2013 - 4 Chairman’s Report 

Well, my year as Chairman has been interesting. 

A year ago, when I took on the role, I thought the club was in a difficult position.  All the 
organisational jobs had been done by the same people for many years and they were 
starting to pull back leaving us with an ambitious program and only a few people to run it.  
Despite many open requests, few others were coming forward to help run events.  To 
compound matters, the more experienced members were increasingly busy with the staging 
of the British Championships. 

So, I instituted the policy that if we did not have the necessary officials in place three months 
prior to an event, it would be cancelled.  Sadly, as you probably noticed, a few had to be 
cancelled.  It was a risk and we could have gone two ways from there – spiralled down or 
recovered. 

Now, whether that spurred others to come forward or it was the constant nagging they got 
from committee members I don’t know but we have seen a number of new Planners and 
Organisers successfully staging events since the turn of the year.  Thank you to all of them. I 
think we are on the road to recovery ! 

That started to show with the Yvette Baker Trophy qualifying round we staged in Slaley. One 
of our newer Planners, George Hare, produced an excellent competition. Sadly, I was away 
and missed it but I have heard nothing but praise for it. 

As I mentioned earlier, we were instrumental in staging the British Championships in 
Thrunton and Callaly at the end of May.  Although there were a few grumbles at the time 
from competitors about how tough it was, reflection has showed that we held a real 
Championship event.  This would not have happened without the help of almost all the club’s 
membership on the day. Thank you to all of you for that.  The flawless running of the event 
certainly enhanced our reputation.  Then you all turned up again the following day and did 
your bit to help the relay organisation. Terrific! 

From BOC we have the legacy of an excellent map but, due to the low number of entries we 
did not get the injection of cash we had anticipated. Overall the weekend made a small loss.  
I guess we have to face that we are a difficult part of the country to reach and people are 
reluctant to travel here. 

The next quality event which didn’t get the entries it deserved was the Urban race in 
Killingworth on Fred’s excellent new map.  Brian Ward of HALO (an Urban O afficianado) 
posted on Facebook “exceptional quality Urban terrain equally matched with excellent 
planning”.  Urban O is growing rapidly in other parts of the country and we are doing our bit 
with one major race each year. Next year, we have a UK O League event in July – Urban 
racing in Newcastle City Centre and Quayside. I am confident we can put on a competition 
to rival any other part of the UK.  Test races using Fred’s new map have been superb. 

Then we held a successful Summer Series to fill in the fixture gap in the school holidays.  All 
but one event handled efficiently by relatively new Planners/Organisers. The numbers 
attending were small but we had a few newcomers and offered some training opportunities 
for the “experts”! 

So, we have the quality mapping, planning and organisation.  Evidence of that is we offered 
to host the Yvette Baker Trophy Final in July 2017 and that was accepted without hesitation.  

We are no longer cancelling events but scheduling more, although that doesn’t mean we are 
overflowing with major officials yet.  The disappointing thing is we are not getting the number 
of competitors we should be.  More competitors brings more members giving more available 
to take on the major roles and spread the workload. 
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As you will have seen from my article in Write Track I have some ideas to change that.  We 
have a group which are preparing the framework of publicity and a program of small informal 
events to fill the fixture list gaps.  This is intended to attract and retain new members and to 
give more experienced members the opportunity to train for other competitions.  If you read 
Mary’s article on her first experience of putting on a small event (one of the Summer League 
events) you will get some insight as to what’s involved.  This will involve a few more people 
to take charge but most of our members have the skills to do it and there are others to guide 
you through it. So come on, give it a go. 

As you probably know Anna and I were planning on moving out of the region but 
circumstances changed, we reviewed what we have and we have decided to stay where we 
are.  One of the factors in our change of decision was the great feeling I get from being a 
member of this club. 

Thank you for an uplifting year which promises greater things to come! 

Adrian Barnes - 7th October 2014 

 

2013 - 2014 Treasurer’s Report 

I have finished my first year as Club treasurer.  I have looked over the past year as to where 
the club money comes from and where it goes.  There are two main sources of income: (1) 
Event entry fees and (2) membership fees.  We endeavour to keep membership fees etc 
down as low as we can.  The main event financial structure can be seen in the September 
Writetrack.  The club has kept to agreed events and worked on entry fees agreed at the 
AGM in October 2013.  It is proposed to reduce these fees to try and encourage more 
entries plus competitor satisfaction.  The club funds are healthy but down by 12% on last 
year.  This is due to an increase in the number of club representative entries at events plus 
the investment in Club Kit with a small subsidy on it. 

Event entry fees cover  

The British Orienteering levy, map printing, publicity, event officials’ expenses, equipment, 
and member benefits 

Administration and Publicity cover.  

The NEOA membership fee, the North East Junior Squad contribution, room hire, internet 
costs, insurance and officers expenses.  

John Crosby – 7th October 2014  



�

�

���	�
��
��	�
	���
� �



�

�

�

��	���������



�

�

Annual Awards 2014 

�
 

1 Junior Awards 

Explorer Challenge Certificates 

Best Junior Run at a National Event 

2 Club Trophies (1) 

Mapping Award 

Planning Award 

Most Improved Senior 

Most Improved Junior 

3 Club Champions 

Junior Girl, Junior Boy, Senior Man, Senior Lady, 
Veteran Lady, Veteran Man, Super Vet Man, 
Super Vet Lady, Ultra Vet Man and Ultra Vet 
Lady. 

The Knightsbridge Trophy 

4 Club Trophies (2) 

Top Ranked Orienteer 

The Ruth Fletcher Trophy3 

The John Moore Trophy4 

  

���������������������������������������� �������������������
3 For determination and good humour 
4 For services to the Club and its development over the years 
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In 2013/2014 NATO staged 119 orienteering events: 

24 races with 1480 participants 
95 activities with 4897 participants 

38 Club Nights (598 participants) 
53 Schools Events (4184 participants) 
2 Coaching Events (37 participants) 
2 CATI’s (78 participants) 
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